[bookmark: _GoBack]The March 2023 meeting of the MC Highway Committee was called to order by Chairman David Pierce at 9:00 a.m. on Tuesday, March 21, 2023 with committee members Wally Habhegger, Nodji VanWychen and Doug Rogalla in attendance and committee member Zach Zebell absent.  Also in attendance were Highway Commissioner David Ohnstad and Deputy MC Corporation Counsel Kerry Sullivan Flock.

No Public Comment was offered.  Upon review, Wally Habhegger made motion, second by Doug Rogalla to approve the minutes of the February20, 2023 Highway Committee meeting, all members present voted yes.  Highway Department vouchers and expenditures were reviewed.  New Highway Department Office Manager Brooke Adams was introduced.

Chairman Pierce initiated discussion on a proposed ordinance regulating certain horseshoes and animal-drawn vehicles and damage to public highways.  Discussion followed.  Doug Rogalla made motion, second by Wally Habhegger to decline approval of the proposed ordinance and refer the matter to the Monroe County Unit of the Wisconsin Towns Association for such action as it may elect.  All members present voted yes.

Highway Commissioner David Ohnstad presented information regarding department projects, operations and equipment.

The next meeting of the Highway Committee is scheduled for Tuesday, April 18, 2023 at 9:00 a.m. at the Highway Administration Building.

Being no further business, Doug Rogalla made motion, second by Nodji VanWychen to adjourn, all members present voted yes; meeting adjourned 10:40 a.m.

